Lebanon Prayer Update, April 2025
There has been much good news to be thankful for since our last update in January. As well as a new President Jospeh Aoun, a former Army Commander, Lebanon now also has a new Prime Minister Salam who has been President of the International Court of Justice. A man of integrity and committed to reform who has manage to put together a coalition national unity Government which commands a majority in Parliament. 
Please pray that Lebanon will now have a period of political stability to last at least until the next General Election is due in May 2026.
However, not all the news from Lebanon is good. The 60-day ceasefire agreed between Hezbollah and Israel in November 2024 has neither been formally ended nor formally extended so a very uneasy semi-peace is being experienced with regular Israeli air strikes, including on Beirut, continuing and some Israeli forces still occupying parts of the south of the country from which they should have been evacuated by the end of the 60-day period. There is also some spillover from instability in neighbouring Syria which has caused some exchanges of fire over Lebanon’s northern and eastern borders involving elements hostile to the new regime in Syria. All this has disrupted the return of displaced persons – both Lebanese trying to get back to their homes in the south and Syrians seeking to return home now that the civil war has ended. 
Please pray for both sides to renew the ceasefire agreement and fully observe it. Also for an end to the instability in Syria. 
Please also pray for continuing hospitality for those who can’t yet return home, with the churches of Lebanon at the forefront of these efforts to be able to continue their witness of love.  
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